

Paris Feb 2; 1962

Dear Professor Kemeny,

I am just informed that Dr. Motchane is still in the US and will not be back in Paris before next week. As my decision to emigrate in the US as soon as feasible is well established anyhow, I think there is no point waiting any further in taking the necessary action for my coming to Dartmouth, under the conditions made clear in your letter from Jan 19, which as I wrote have my full agreement. It seems to me extremely unlikely anyhow that the statutes of the IHES will cause an essential difficulty in the arrangements we are contemplating; if it should be so however, this could modify my plans only inasmuch as a full-time employment instead of six months a year only would have to be arranged for me some way, as had been my first intention.

It may be useful for you to take notice that I have already applied at the American consulate for an emigration visa. It appears that I am on the German quota, which is current now, and no great delays are to be expected in this respect. I am at your disposition for any further information you should need.

Sincerely yours